
September 11, 2023

Sergio C. Chavez Sr., Ed.D.
Superintendent

Farmersville Unified School District          
571 E. Citrus Dr.
Farmersville, CA 93223

Dear Dr. Chavez,

In accordance with Education Code sections 52070, the Tulare County Office of 

Education has reviewed the Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) of 
Farmersville Unified School District for fiscal year 2023-24.

Education Code requires the County Superintendent to approve the LCAP for each school 

district after determining all the following: Adherence to State Board of Education (SBE) 

template, Demonstration of sufficient expenditures in the budget to implement the adopted 

LCAP, Demonstration of adherence to SBE expenditure regulations, and Required 

calculations to determine whether there is a carryover requirement and if applicable, 

includes a description of planned use for these funds.    

Based upon our review of the 2023-24 LCAP, Farmersville Unified School District’s 
LCAP has been approved. 

Please be advised that a separate letter regarding the budget review will be 

forthcoming. 

I appreciate the time and effort that you and your team committed to the successful 

completion of your plan.  The Leadership Support Services Department looks forward to 

continued collaboration in the 2024-25 LCAP development process.  Please contact our 
team for any assistance you may need.   

Respectfully, 

Martin Frolli, Ed.D. 
Administrator II
Leadership Support Services 
Tulare County Office of Education 
559.739.0319 | fax 559.739.0310 
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